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Procedure change proposal - Monitoring protocol  

Publication of updated monitoring protocol 

The Economic Regulation Authority has updated its Monitoring Protocol for monitoring 
compliance of Market Participants with the Wholesale Electricity Market Rules, following the 
completion of a procedure change process. 

The Monitoring Protocol is required under the Wholesale Electricity Market Rules and sets out 
how the ERA monitors Rule Participants’ compliance with the Market Rules and Market 
Procedures.  

The ERA reviewed and updated the Monitoring Protocol Market Procedure following approval 
of Rule Change RC_2018_05, which provides the ERA access to market information.  

The changes include: 

• Minor amendments of some terms to align with terms used in the Market Rules.  

• The new requirement for the ERA to give notice to a Rule Participant following 
identification of an alleged breach.  

• A process through which a Rule Participant can make a submission to the ERA to 
explain an alleged breach.  

The ERA’s Procedure Change Report contains full details of the submissions received, 
together with details of the updates made to the Monitoring Protocol after public consultation. 

The final version of the updated Monitoring Protocol is available on the ERA website.
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